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Cumberland County ABC Board

January 9, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


David Horne, General Manager


John Russell, Deputy Director


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement

Debbie Disbrow, HR Director

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:02 PM.

Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There was none.
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Chestnutt announced that Commissioner Jeannette Council said she might make the meeting tonight.
Required Reading
Mr. Chestnutt read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of November 14, 2016 minutes. 

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved that the Board accept the November 14, 2016 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the November 2016 and December 2016 Law Enforcement Reports in the package. 
Mr. Belvin said the agents assisted State and Federal agencies with local investigations.  There were 174 store visits in November and 163 store visits in December.  Agent Alston assisted the Fayetteville Police department with the investigation of a fatality on Purdue Drive.  The suspect left Cheers II on Raeford Road and hit a pedestrian 48 second after leaving the bar. 
MOTION:  Mr. Hardin moved to approve the November 2016 and December 2016 Law Enforcement Reports in the package.  

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the November 2016 and December 2016 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said November sales were up $463K and except mixed beverage for Person Street and Cedar Creek were down.  The State was up 12.71% in November and we were up 17.61%.  

The December sales were up $382K and except mixed beverage for Person Street and Hope Mills were down.  After six months sales are up $1,358,596 for the year. The total increase for November and December was $844,419 which is the largest increase in comparison to the last 12 years.
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved that the Board accept the November and December 2016 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion to go into Closed Session. 
MOTION: Ms. Thomas made a motion to go into Closed Session for personnel matter, GS 143-318.11(a)(6).

SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting to regular session.
MOTION: Mr. Hardin made a motion to increase General Manager David Horne salary from $94,000 to $115,000 plus annual Cost of Living increases effective the next pay check.

SECOND: Ms. Thomas

VOTE:  Unanimous   

Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Thomas moved to adjourn.

SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE:  Unanimous   

The meeting adjourned at 7:06 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



